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 1 
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

August 3, 2009 
 2 
The Town Council meeting was held in the Moose Hill Council Chambers, Town Hall, 268B 3 
Mammoth Road, Londonderry.   4 
 5 
PRESENT:  Town Council:  Chairman Mike Brown; Vice Chairperson, Kathy Wagner; 6 
Councilors:  Sean O’Keefe, Brian Farmer Town Manager Dave Caron; Executive 7 
Assistant, Margo Lapietro.    Absent: Councilor DiMarco. 8 
 9 

CALL TO ORDER – PUBLIC SESSION 10 
 11 
Chairman Brown opened the meeting at 7: 00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.  This was 12 
followed by a moment of silence for the men and women serving this community and 13 
around the country. 14 
 15 

PUBLIC COMMENT 16 
 17 

Town Manager Caron spoke about the State Enhanced 911 system.  The presentation tonight is 18 
to present an implementation plan that will ensure that Town’s street numbering system 19 
corresponds with the state wide system 20 
 21 
E911 Presentation on Street Numbering Process - Firefighter Jim Bilodeau and GIS Manager 22 
John Vogl introduced a slide presentation.  Jim Bilodeau said the Town received a memo dated 23 
6/9/09 from the NH Dept. of Public Safety, Bureau of Emergency Communications identifying 24 
numerous streets that are considered non-compliant with the National Emergency Number 25 
Assoc. standards.  Staff is planning to create an internal task force to study and recommend 26 
action to the Council.   Staff needs direction on proceeding to implement the Task Force and 27 
complete the Charge.  Mike Kelleher & Stacy Zalinski represented NH E-911 and explained the 28 
suit brought against the Town of Swanzey, regarding duplicate named roads.  Councilor O’Keefe 29 
asked how the process was going to be determined with the name changes.  Councilor Farmer 30 
asked if there were a lot of properties having their numbers changed.   J. Bilodeau responded 31 
there were some, particularly on Constitution Dr.  Councilor Wagner stated that she was happy 32 
they were giving residents a two year window due to the changes involved.  She stated that this 33 
is a safety issue not an inconvenience.    She stressed that people have to realize that 911 is 34 
located in Concord, it is not local therefore they have to be specific when calling in their 35 
location.  M.  Kelleher said when we receive mutual aid the responders are not necessarily 36 
familiar with the area so they will need specifics.  Councilor Brown brought up the subject of 37 
GPS and mapping companies getting updated information.  He also questioned that other 38 
communities are doing this.  S. Zalinski confirmed the information is being passed on and all 39 
other communities are implementing the program.   Councilor Wagner questioned how long it 40 
would take the GPS and mapping companies to implement the changes; John Vogl stated it 41 
would take months.  Councilor Wagner stated we should involve older residents and the Historic 42 
Society for the proposed task force.  Councilor Farmer questioned who would have the authority 43 
to make the name and number changes.  Town Manager Caron stated the responsibility has been 44 
delegated to the Planning Board.  At some point the Council has to make a decision to keep that 45 
decision with the Planning Board or bring it back to the Council.  46 
 47 
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Resolution 2009-15 – Street Naming System Task Force, - First reading on 8/3/09 read by 48 
Councilor O’Keefe.  Councilor O’Keefe made a motion to accept the Resolution, seconded by 49 
Councilor Farmer.  Chairman Brown read the Charge.  Council’s vote 4-0-0. 50 
 51 

OLD BUSINESS 52 
 53 

None.   54 
 55 

NEW BUSINESS 56 
 57 

Ordinance #2009-03 – Relative to an Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance Regarding 58 
Small Wind Energy Systems – Councilor Farmer read the first hearing, second hearing 59 
scheduled for 8/17/09.  Councilor Farmer made a motion to schedule August 17 hearing, 60 
seconded by Councilor O’Keefe; Council’s vote 4-0-0. 61 
 62 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 63 
 64 

Minutes of Council’s Public Meeting of 7/13/09.   Councilor O’Keefe made a motion to 65 
accept the meeting minutes of 6/22/09, seconded by Councilor Wagner; Councils vote 3-0-1. 66 
 67 

OTHER BUSINESS 68 
 69 

Liaison Reports –   Councilors O’Keefe and Farmer did not have anything to report.   70 
 71 
Councilor Wagner said the seniors had two meetings; they don’t have a computer so are behind 72 
in their minutes.  They are still working on the low cost housing for seniors.  She was notified 73 
that some of the seniors are still having trouble with trash; she instructed them to call Town Hall.  74 
Old Home Day will start in less than 2 weeks.  She asked Town Manager Caron if the Town 75 
plans to spray for mosquitoes.  He said if there is any indication of problems with EEE or West 76 
Nile virus then spraying will take place.  She informed the Council that the School District is 77 
planning on doing an oral history of Londonderry.   78 
 79 
Chairman Brown attended the Heritage Commission meeting.  The Workout Club had a design 80 
review for an expansion that was changed due to the economy.  Discussion ensued with the 81 
Committee about a House Bill to have a tax credit for historical properties.   Replacement of 82 
signs on the “Apple Way” was discussed.  He asked Town Manager Caron to find out how many 83 
signs there are and the cost to redo/replace them.  He said there was originally grant money 84 
involved.   85 
 86 
Town Manager Reports –   Town Manager Caron said the Conservation Commission had a 87 
second public hearing on the Mack property at the intersection of Pillsbury and Gilcreast Roads.  88 
Only that property was discussed as opposed to the first Cons Com hearing; the ConsCom action 89 
now aligns with the Council meeting on June 15 when Order 2009-11 was adopted to authorize 90 
purchase of the property on Map Lot 10-15.    Based on the second public meeting the previous 91 
proposal was upheld, no further action is required of the Council.   92 
 93 
The Trailways Group will meet with the Council on 8/17 to talk about extending the multi-94 
purpose pathway in Town. 95 
 96 
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Resolution 2008-02 authorized the Town to participate in a lawsuit against the state of NH for 97 
unfunded mandates against the Town for the NH retirement system. He stated that Londonderry 98 
joined other communities by contributing $6K for the suit.  The original issue has been resolved, 99 
however, the FY10 state budget has created another unfunded mandate by reducing the state’s 100 
contributions for police and fire retirements.  The Town, based on Resolution 08-02, has joined 101 
other communities in this suit.  102 
  103 
Motor vehicle renewals for August will be mailed out this week.  They are late due to the state’s 104 
new fee system; residents should see them next week. 105 
 106 
Chairman Brown asked Town Manager Caron if the $6K was from the previous budget.  Town 107 
Manager Caron stated they issued a Purchase Order for it previously under the initial unfunded 108 
mandate, and will now activate that PO to fund the Town’s contribution.   109 
 110 
Councilor O’Keefe questioned why the Council would not be re-hearing the Conservation 111 
Commission. Town Manager Caron stated the Council action on 6/15 aligns with the ConsCom’s 112 
position on the issue.  Councilor O’Keefe said he was not aware of easements on the property 113 
being discussed. He questioned if the Council should step back into the matter and take another 114 
look at it.  Town Manager Caron said Council can take another look at it if they choose.  He 115 
recalled that at the meeting Mike Speltz did say Andy Mack had the ability to reserve house lots.  116 
An additional appraisal is required at the time of closing so it would include the consideration of 117 
removing those lots from the piece of property.  If the appraisal is different than the appraisal 118 
price Andy Mack or the Town could walk away or re-negotiate the purchase price.  Councilor 119 
Wagner stated she was comfortable with her decision.  Town Manager Caron stated that if there 120 
was something that is different and would impact upon the Council’s decision of the purchase 121 
price he would definitely have it before the Council.   He cited an example of Elliot conservation 122 
purchase that he will be presenting to Council, as the process and parties to the transaction have 123 
changed.  Councilor Farmer said he would like to have another public hearing.  He stated that on 124 
June 15 it was presented one way to us, the public hearing on 7/15 had different information 125 
presented.  Councilor Wagner suggested moving this discussion to 8/17 to discuss it when 126 
Councilor DiMarco is available.  Chairman Brown said on the 15th he did not feel rushed and is 127 
comfortable with his decision.  The Council concurred to discuss again on 8/17. 128 
 129 
Board/Committee Appointments/Reappointments -   130 
 131 
Planning Board/ ZBA Alternate Position – Consensus was to wait until the 8/17 meeting to 132 
discuss the openings.    133 
 134 
The consensus was also to hold a meeting on 8/31/09 due to the Labor Day Holiday on 9/7/09.   135 
 136 
Councilor Wagner asked when Council will get an overview of the strategic direction of the Fire 137 
and Police Departments.  Town Manager Caron responded we will get an outline of the direction 138 
we are looking at on 8/17/09.  The report will be submitted with the annual budget on 11/21/09.    139 
    140 

ADJOURNMENT 141 
 142 

Councilor Wagner made a motion to adjourn at 7:52 P.M. seconded by Councilor O’Keefe;    143 
Council’s vote 4-0-0.    144 
 145 
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 146 
Notes and Tapes by: Margo Lapietro  Date:  08/03/09 147 
 148 
Minutes Typed by: Margo Lapietro  Date:  08/04/09 149 
 150 
Approved; Town Council  Date: 151 


